Following A Browlift

· On discharge from hospital you should go home and rest for the next 24 to 48 hours.  Your body is still recovering from  effects of the anaesthetic and the surgery.  

· Do not lie completely flat for at least one week after your surgery.  Doing so will increase the swelling around your brow and eyes.  Try using pillows or cushions to prop your self up.  There is a good "V" shaped pillow available at John Lewis.

· Wash your hair using a gentle shampoo with your head back ‘salon style’.  This will keep the wound clean and help relieve any irritation.  Try not to scratch the wounds, and be gentle when combing your hair.

· You may experience swelling around the face and eyes.  This is quite normal and will gradually subside over the next two weeks. Our Nurse will show you massage techniques to help this at your first follow up appointment.

· Using cold compresses over the brow and eyes can be very soothing and will help with  bruising and swelling.  Do not use ice directly against the face and use a compress for no more than 15 minutes every hour.

· Avoid bending over, i.e. to pick something up from the floor bend your knees and lower yourself down.  

· Please  avoid hot baths and showers for one week after your surgery. You may shower and wash your hair daily in lukewarm water. 

· We recommend that you refrain from any exercise that will increase your blood pressure (including sex) for the first week after your surgery.

· Your stitches, clips and other metal work will be removed at 10 – 12 days following your surgery.  If you see or can feel other stitches they will dissolve with time.  

· You should recommence any regular medication on the day after your surgery.  You may take Arnica tablets if you wish as they will help with bruising and returning nerve sensations.

· If you need any pain relief after you have finished those you were discharged with, we recommend that you take Paracetamol.  Avoid taking aspirin or medication containing aspirin as can cause bleeding.  You may recommence your usual medication as soon as you can eat and drink unless advised otherwise.

· If you are experiencing excessive pain and swelling that is not relieved with analgesia please contact either of our Nurses, or the Hospital.

During office hours you are welcome to telephone or visit our Nurses at the consulting rooms.  Please call prior to your visit on 020 7079 0050.

If you have any queries out of hours please do not hesitate to telephone David Ross via Matron’s office at The London Clinic on 020 7935 4444.
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